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PROTECT US WORKERS 

407 North Briggs Ave. #215  

Sarasota, Fl. 34237 

941-961-3046 

sara@theblackwellfirm.com 
 

 
September 10, 2019 
 
ALL DOCUMENTS SUBMITTED VIA US MAIL AND EMAIL 
Acting Director KENNETH CUCCINELLI 
USCIS 
Washington District Office 
2675 Prosperity Avenue 
Fairfax, VA 22031 
 
 Re:   Status of Regulations on H4, OPT and B visas 
 
Attention Acting Director Kenneth Cuccinelli, 
 
Many months ago, the USCIS prepared new regulations on H4, OPT and B visas; 
however, those regulations have laid dormant to date.  The USCIS completed all that is 
required for the changes, amendments, and revocations of H4 visa, OPT and B visas.  It 
is time the office move forward on taking final action on all of these regulations.  
American workers have been waiting on the USCIS and Mr. Cuccinelli to make a move 
on these issues for entirely too long.  A regulation prepared but not moved to finality is a 
waste of hard work and is an afront to the American people who are affected each day 
that the regulations simply sit in the USCIS computer.   
 
The American workers who are included in the administration’s Buy American Hire 
American initiative simply request a response to the following: 

1. What is the status of the regulations on H4, OPT and B visas; 
2. When can the American people expect for the USCIS and Mr. Cuccinelli to move 

forward with the H4, OPT and B visa regulations; 
3. If the USCIS and Mr. Cuccinelli do not intend to move forward on these 

regulations in the next few months, then please explain the reason for such 
actions. 
 

The thousands upon thousands of American workers await your response to these two 
simple questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

Sara Blackwell 

Sara Blackwell 
Protect US Workers   

mailto:sara@theblackwellfirm.com





